## Cynhadledd Esgobaeth Llanelwy :: St Asaph Diocesan Conference Pwyllgor Sefydlog :: Standing Committee



# ELECTION OF A VICE PRESIDENT OF THE DIOCESAN CONFERENCE FOR THE REMAINDER OF THE TRIENNIAL PERIOD 2019 - 2022

#### 1. Background

Following the departure of Revd Steve Willson to take up a new role in the Diocese of Llandaff, we currently have a vacancy for a clerical Vice President of the Diocesan Conference for the remainder of the current triennium.

The procedure for electing Vice Presidents of the Diocesan Conference is detailed in Article 3 of The Constitution of the Diocese of St Asaph. The relevant section is reproduced below:

#### **ARTICLE 3: OFFICERS OF THE CONFERENCE**

14. The Standing Committee may appoint up to two clerical and two lay members from its membership to act as Vice-Presidents of the Conference for that triennium and who shall share with the President in chairing meetings of the Diocesan Conference and its Standing Committee as invited by him.

#### 2. Candidate

The following candidate has offered himself for appointment for the next triennium. The Secretary of the Standing Committee has confirmed that the candidate meets the criteria for election.

### The Revd Dr Jason Bray

Jason is currently the Vicar of St Giles Church Wrexham in Wrexham Mission Area. Jason has been in Wrexham for over six years, having moved to the Diocese of St Asaph from Blaenavon where he ministered for over 13 years. Jason has pastoral responsibility for one of the largest congregations in the diocese and oversees a lively town centre ministry in the heart of North Wales' largest town. Jason describes himself as the 'quintessential Anglican vicar' and has recently published a book on Deliverance ministry.

#### 3. Action required

Standing Committee is requested to approve the appointment of Revd Dr Jason Bray to serve as Vice President of the St Asaph Diocesan Conference for the remainder of the triennial period 2019 to 2022.

Diane McCarthy
Diocesan Secretary
September 2021